April Monthly Meeting

The monthly meeting for the Town of Casco was called to order on Thursday, April 27, at 7:00 pm by
Chairman Joe Lukes. Present were Tim Kinnard, Brad Legrave, Pat Benes and all members of the Casco
Town Board.

The clerk read the minutes from the March meeting. Barry made a motion to approve the minutes as
read and Perry seconded. Motion carried.

The treasurer reported as follows: Checking-$311,489.14 Cemetery- $3,513.92 ARPA-$86,005.54
10-month CD-$50,350.79 Deposits of Interest: Transportation Aid-$31,215.44 DNR/MFL-5182.99
Lottery Credit-$9,061.76  Perry made a motion to approve the report and Barry seconded. Motion
carried.

Edie reported that letters to Allan Thiry and Holly Gruetzmacher will be drafted and delivered informing
them that junk on the property needs to be cleaned up. They also will be informed of Ordinance Chapter
10.0503 C which indicates that only one unoccupied manufactured home, mobile home or travel trailer
is permitted, provided no living quarters are maintained or business practiced in said trailer, while
parked or stored on premises. Numerous complaints have been received that there are multiple trailers
with inhabitants on the property. They will have until June 1, 2023, to be compliant. After that they will
be fined $10.00 per day for the first 30 days. As of July 1, 2023, the fine will increase to $50.00 a day
until the property meets requirements. The sheriff’s department will deliver the letters.

Perry and Terrie attended BOR training on April 21 in Wabeno.
BOR was held on April 25 at the town hall. No citizens appeared before the Board.

All bills were approved and paid. There are 2 outstanding fire bills from Luxemburg Fire & Rescue that
the clerk will mail out.

Paver ratings will be done next Tuesday. These are updated every 2 years.

Tim Kinnard explained about well testing being done because of high nitrates found in some wells. He
also explained that putting up a water tower would be very expensive.

Perry noted that election poll workers do not have to be paid for working if they choose to volunteer.
This was stated in the WTA magazine.

Barry made a motion to have the mileage rate for the town be the same as the amount set forth by the
government. Perry seconded. Motion carried. The current rate is 65.5 cents per mile.

The next town’s association meeting is scheduled for Monday, May 15, at the Town of West Kewaunee.
The next monthly town meeting is set for Thursday, May 25, at 7:00 pm. Barry made a motion to
adjourn and Perry seconded. Meeting adjourned at 7:45 pm.

Terrie Gabriel, Casco Town Clerk



